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May 1, 2017 

Attendance;  Beth Bentley, David Prater, Kathy Koors, Jeanne Gokcen, Rob Cebriak, Greg Miller, Kristi Nye, Jim Slates, Lynnette 

Prater, Kristine Gross-Squillante, Sonya Barratta, Chris Lutz, Deb Bowles, Deb Stemen, Dave Stemen, Donna Staten 

Called to order:  7:42pm 

Approval of Minutes – Motion to approve 4-3-17 minutes as amended; Dave Prater, 2nd Kristi Nye. 

Treasurer’s Report (attached) – Kathy Koors 

• (See report) 

• GLIMB supported many OMEA events, ordered band and orchestra pins, and made final payments toward the 

orchestra trip. 

 

Assistant Treasurer’s Report – Marla Becker 

Not present. 

 

Kohl’s and Giant Eagle gift card sales continue to be the primary source of trip fundraising, with 5% of purchases going to the 
student trip accounts or to the General Trip Fund.  
 
General Trip Fund Detail (report attached) 

 As part of cleanup, the individual account balances of students who have left the program were transferred into the 

General Trip Fund, totaling $1141.20 transferred in since last September. 

 Money from the General Trip Fund was able to assist three students to offset costs of the Orchestra trip later this 

month, totaling $1679.06 transferred out of the General Trip Fund to assist others. 

 Other General Trip Fund income includes bank interest, an additional percentage Giant Eagle gave us for a large gift 

card order, and gift card purchases made by band supporters that were marked to go to the General Trip Fund.  

 Current General Trip Fund balance is $2,502.92 

Individual Fundraising (Balance Sheet attached) 
 Since last July, students in the instrumental programs have added $3,250.25 to their trip fundraising accounts, and 

$3,774.96 of these student accounts has been paid out to Bob Rogers Travel for the Orchestra trip later this month.  

 Overall, as you can see on the balance sheet, there is $6,486.32 available in Trip Fundraising accounts: $3,117.50 in 

Band accounts (this includes Jazz Band members as well), $865.90 in Orchestra accounts (this includes younger 

students and others who are not traveling this month), and $2,502.92 in the General Trip Fund.  

 I’ve been sending out updated statements by email each month to those who have balances, which is a little over 40 

people. 

Gift Cards (Balance Sheet attached) 
 We now have Giant Eagle gift cards in a $500 denomination on hand for sale as of April. While the option is not on the 

forms yet, when anyone orders $500 or more of Giant Eagle cards, I’ve been contacting them to ask if a $500 is okay 

instead of five $100’s.  

 Since September, people have purchased $57,225 in gift cards from GLIMB, averaging over $7,000/month. 

There is currently $5,945 on hand in Giant Eagle cards, $1,650 in Kohl’s cards. I will likely need to order more to be able to fill 

orders through the summer; I’m hoping this last gift card order will last into the fall. 
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Director’s Reports: 

Mr.  Jonathon Bradshaw – Middle School South 

Not present. 
 
The Middle School South bands are in the midst of preparing for two upcoming performances: our spring band concert and 
OMEA Large Group Adjudicated Event.  The Spring Concert will be on Tuesday May 9, at 7:30 in the GMSW Auditorium (newly 
remodeled…HOORAY!).  This concert will showcase the 6th grade band, 7th grade band, and 8th grade band.  The 8th grade band 
will then perform at OMEA Large Group on Friday May 12, at 7:35pm at Central Crossing High School. Thank you for covering 
the entry fees for this event! 
 
The MSS jazz band is still in full swing (get it?) as they prepare for their two end of the year performances: the MSS Academic 
Awards Night on May 22, and the MSS Talent Show on the last day of school.  The MSS Woodwind Choir will also perform on 
the talent show. 
 
On April 8th, MSS band students performed at Solo and Ensemble. MSS had 20 events receive 12 superior ratings and 8 
excellent ratings.  The students represented the Gahanna Band program with class, both in performance and behavior! Thank 
you, GLIMB, for covering the entry fees so that these students could participate. 
 
We are looking forward to a whirlwind end of the year. There are many musical experiences happening in the next three weeks 
and we will enjoy making music together for the final times this year! 
Thank you for all you do to support our students’ education! 
 
Mr. Greg Miller- Middle School West 

Since last we met… 
 7th grade band students enjoyed an educational concert by the Columbus Symphony Orchestra in the Ohio Theater on 

Wednesday, April 5. Thanks to GLIMB for providing tickets for these students! 
 Middle School West band students participated in OMEA Solo and Ensemble Adjudicated Event on April 8 at Central 

Crossing High School, entering 8 solo events and 7 ensemble events, with a few late “scratches” due to illness and 
injury! MSW events earned 9 Superior (I) and 6 Excellent (II) ratings, and overall Gahanna bands students earned 43 
Superior (I) ratings and 21 Excellent (II) ratings. Thanks to GLIMB for providing entry fees for these events! 

 The high school Silver Band earned an overall Superior (I) rating Friday evening at OMEA Band State Adjudicated 
Event – this is the first Superior rating in class A at State for a Gahanna band since Gold Band performed for the final 
time in class A in 1989. The students gave a great performance on a challenging program, including Prelude, Siciliano 
and Rondo, a “staple” in band repertoire. Thanks to GLIMB for help with uniforms and providing countless volunteer 
hours to help us host this event! 

 
Coming up soon… 
 The MSW Jazz Band and Woodwind Quartet will perform on Friday morning for 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade students from 

Chapelfield Elementary in the MSW Auditorium. 
 Audition music for 2017 marching percussion was distributed today, and auditions will be held on Thursday, May 11 

after school, with an optional help session offered this Thursday. The first sectional, to prepare for Memorial Day, will 
take place on May 18. 

 The MSW Spring Band Concert will be Monday, May 15 at 7:30 in the MSW Auditorium, including performances by the 
6th, 7th, and 8th grade bands (approximately 145 students). 

 The MSW 8th grade band will perform for OMEA Middle School Large Group Adjudicated Event on Wednesday, May 17 
at Capital University. Our tentative performance time is 5:15. 

 The MSW Jazz Band will perform for MSW Honors Night on Thursday, May 18 at 7:00. 
 

Thanks for all you do! 
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Ms. Ballard – Middle School East 
Not present. 
 

 Thanks to the many helping hands that made State Contest so successful 
 MSE 6th, 7th, and 8th Bands have their Finale concert Monday, May 8 at 7:30pm at MSW auditorium 
 MSE 8th Band will participate in OMEA Jr High Large Group on May 12.  Performance is scheduled for 8:25pm at 

Central Crossing High School in Grove City. 
 
Mr. Dengel – Orchestra  
Not present. 

 Marathon May is a busy one for the Gahanna Orchestras. I am unable to attend this evening’s meeting due a rehearsal 

for ‘Annie Get Your Gun.’ The pit orchestra is comprised of 27 student musicians (17 winds/percussion and 10 strings). 

 This year, our final high school concert will be on Wednesday, May 17 and feature the Freshman Orchestra and a 

combined orchestra of Symphony I, Symphony II and Chamber playing our set of Disney songs for our trip! Selections 

include: Under the Sea, Beauty and the Beast, Disney Classics (Medley), Rey’s Theme (Star Wars: The Force 

Awakens), Star Wars [Main Theme], and The Incredibles. Our students and families are very excited to travel and 

perform – and for many students this is their first trip to Walt Disney World (May 30-June 4, 2017).  

 On May 18, we will recognize our students at the 2017 Awards Night & Senior Farewell. This year we have 48 

Freshmen, 37 Sophomores, 31 Juniors and 31 Seniors. This is the largest senior classes in the history of our program.  

 The middle school orchestras have/had their performance on May 1, 11, and 22 in the updated Middle School West 

Auditorium – courtesy of the 2014 Permanent Improvement Levy.  

 High school counselors have been selected for the second annual Gahanna Orchestras Summer Camp. This year, the 

event will be July 24-28, 2017 at Gahanna Lincoln H.S. We had a wonderful response from students and families last 

year, and a student-led committee has taken their feedback to make improvements and modifications for this summer. 

 Our 90 student Disney travelers will have their final combined rehearsal on Sunday, May 28 from 6-8pm in the band 

room, and depart at 12:30 p.m. on Tuesday, May 30. 

Mrs. Shellhammer – Jazz  
Not present.  No report. 
 

Mr. Cebriak-GLHS Director 

Since last we met: 

 3 Freshman soloists went to the JH Solo & Ensemble Event at Central Crossing HS on April 8.  Collectively, they earned 

two “1’s” and a “2”.  Thank you, GLIMB, for the entry fees. 

 Congratulations to Freshman, Silver, and Gold bands on their superior ratings at State.  Only one other school had 

three bands receiving superior ratings in our region this year.  The judges were very impressed with all three bands, 

and we were very pleased with their performances. 

 The following forms are now available and due Wednesday, May 10:  

o Squad leader applications 

o Senior grant applications 

o Senior presentation forms 

o Band council applications 

 Seniors should also submit photos by May 10. 
 
Coming up: 

 Calendar of events coming soon.  I promise.  

 Monday, May 8 - Blue Band and Quintessence perform at Jefferson Elementary and High Point.  

 Saturday, May 13 – Taskforce performs at Herb ‘n’ Arts Fair.  2:20 pm. 

 Tuesday, May 16 – Spring concert at 7:30 pm. 

 Tuesday, May 23 – Band Awards Night at 7 pm. 

 Sometime this month – colorguard tryout.  Our new coach, Mrs. Peddicord from Lincoln Elementary, is going to be 

outstanding. 
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 Rookie Day – Friday, May 26.  8 am – 1 pm. 

o Memorial Day – Monday, May 29.   8 am report? 

 

Thank you for all you do! 

 

Concession Report – Jim Slates 
 

 Very little left in the concession stands after OMEA this past weekend. 
 Still buying a few things for upcoming events, such as Jazz Night. 

 

Volunteer Report – Kristi Nye 
 

 Posted need for Memorial Day band event chaperones.  Two people have signed up so far. 

 Starting to organize concession stand and take inventory. 

 Have 6 more events left this year. 

 Need to find someone to make Sloppy Joe’s.  Jim Slates said he will make more. 

 

Uniform Report – Donna Staten 
 

 In good shape, ready to send uniforms to cleaners 
 Students will help with inventory, determine what consumables need to be ordered 
 Will try an express fitting mode this year – complete all fittings in 2 days, August 12 and 13. 
 Want to add 4 people to the Uniform team, especially seamstresses 

 Decision to add “seamstress” to Volunteer Form 
 
Hospitality Report – Cathy Ryan, Julie Remer 
Not present.  No report. 

 Catered dinner for OMEA judges got great reviews.  A band parent is an executive chef and provided the catering. 
 
Old Business 

 OMEA State Band Recaps 

o Mr. Cebriak thanked everyone who volunteered.  He received at least 8-10 emails from directors, judges, and 

others complimenting him about the event. 

o Question asked about how many programs were left.   

o A number of suggestions were made: 

 Sell programs near auditorium 

 There were no signs posted to sell programs 

 Put up GLIMB banner to help with visibility 

 Have bigger/more signage to show restrooms, cafeteria 

 Janitorial staff was spread thin because of Lunch on the Lawn the same day. Cafeteria, restrooms 

were not cleaned on Friday 

 Mr. Cebriak has requested not to have events overlap next year 

 Instrumental Music Camp Grant Application 

o Received 4 more applications.  This item is already over-budget, even increased the budget at last meeting 

o Discussion of the varying financial needs of students.  Need to have policy going forward.  Recommendation 

of $150 per student. 

o On the application form, ask families how much they think they can pay toward the fee? 

o Board approved an increase of $500 in the budget – Approved. 

o Kathy Koors stated that she needs supporting documentation for camp grants 

 Ask parents to provide camp registration confirmation 

 Booth Captain Training 

o Need to set training date 
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New Business 

 Concession equipment purchases 
o Hot dog steamer repair or purchase 

 Jim Slates will look into getting steamer repaired 
 2017/2018 Committee Chairs/volunteer openings 

o Uniform: Donna Staten 
o Volunteer Coordinator: Deb Bowles 

 Possibly find an assistant volunteer coordinator 
o Spirit Wear Coordinator: Mandi Shirley 

o Cookie Committee Chair: Sarah Stepp 
o Hospitality: Julie Remer 
o Sloppy Joes:  
o Dave Prater suggested that we may need to start going to middle school concerts and presenting to parents 

so that they are aware of GLIMB and the need for volunteers, encourage them to get involved 
 Futbol Friday Night Fall 2017 

o OHSAA is trying to promote boys soccer.  Event in GLHS stadium is August 18. 
o Wanted band to perform. Mr. Cebriak said they will take a volunteer pep band. 

 Food Truck Discussion 
o OHSAA wants food trucks for Futbol Friday Night.  Requirements are that they must be outside the stadium 

and must stop serving by game time. 
o Mr. Cebriak thought there should be concessions at the event 
o Dustin Cullen, Athletic Director, agreed that no food can be sold outside the stadium during games 

 Creekside Blues and Jazz Festival 
o Event is June 16-18 
o It was generally agreed that we should volunteer at the beverage tent again, but we need information about 

it – Sonya Barrata will contact Laurie Jadwin at the Gahanna Convention & Visitors Bureau to find what 
volunteer opportunities are available. 

 Trip Fund Policy 
o This is the process by which GLIMB helps students pay for trips - parent contributions/option to pay for entire 

trip 
o Decided to postpone this discussion until the budget meeting 

 Vote for 2017-2018 Officers 
o The slate of officers: 

 President-Elect: Sonya Barratta 
 Treasurer: Debbie Stemen 
 Secretary: Kristine Gross-Squillante 

o There being no other nominations from the floor, Mr. Cebriak made a motion to accept the slate as presented. 
Motion: Passed. 

 Kathy Koors stated that GLIMB’s non-profit status must be renewed with the Secretary of State by May 15.  This is the 
Secretary’s responsibility.  Jeanne Gokcen will take care of the renewal. 

 
Adjournment 

Motion to adjourn; Greg Miller, 2nd Dave Prater  
 
Meeting adjourned at: 8:58 pm 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jeanne Gokcen, GLIMB Secretary 
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